












From: Sam Tramiel
To: Architectural Review Board
Subject: Palo Alto Square
Date: Saturday, August 31, 2024 3:22:58 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

I totally support the movie theater reopening at Palo Alto Square.  The theater at the San Antonio Center recently
closed and we need a movie theater in this area!!

Sam Tramiel



From: Lori Draper
To: Architectural Review Board
Cc: Council, City
Subject: CineArts at Palo Alto Square needs to open its doors again!
Date: Saturday, August 31, 2024 4:07:15 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

HELLO City of Palo Alto~

I am dismayed that the space for this great Theatre is considered for an office space complex.

PALO ALTO has been struggling for years with a VACANCY rate of 24% ; SILICON VALLEY is suffering a
VACANCY rate of round 22 to
24%;  SAN FRANCISCO has a VACANCY rate of about 32.4%.
I presume you want to add to that VACANCY DILEMMA , or do you purport to have a Crystal ball that sees it all
go away?

Let the Theatre reopen for the enjoyment and as a ‘centerpiece’ of the community!

Sincerely,
Lori Draper









Please save movies and live events at Palo Alto Square.

Sincerely,

Brian P. McCune



From: Nancy Mueller
To: Architectural Review Board
Subject: Cine Arts Theater
Date: Saturday, August 31, 2024 6:25:45 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

This is a TERRIBLE recommendation to change a useful local theater into offices. We have WAY TOO MUCH
vacant office space as it is.

BE CREATIVE. Use what is THERE and encourage entrepreneurism around it. Look at THE GUILD in Menlo
Park and take a PAGE from their book.

How about OLD MOVIES...Replays of FAVORITES. The most popular Performing Arts groups of the day.

This would be a community draw and eventually a $$$ maker.

BE SMART for OUR TOWN !!!!







From:
To: Architectural Review Board; Council, City
Cc:
Subject: Palo Alto Square Theater
Date: Saturday, August 31, 2024 8:43:08 PM

You don't often get email from lowys@jps.net. Learn why this is important

To Palo Alto City Council and the Architectural Review Board:
 
We strongly oppose turning the Palo Alto Square movie theatre into office
space or anything else. Since 1975 until Covid era, we frequented the CineArts
Theatre for movies, Saturday morning NYC Met Opera Simulcasts and other
events. It’s unthinkable to shutter this gem of a theatre. Do NOT approve this
senseless plan. The community does not need more office space!!
 
Ruth Lowy
Michael Lowy
Palo Alto, CA



From: Susan Berman
To: Architectural Review Board
Cc: Council, City
Subject: Bring back Palo Alto Square Theater!
Date: Saturday, August 31, 2024 10:00:51 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Sirs/Madams:

I’ve read that Palo Alto’s Architectural Review Board is now considering converting Palo Alto Square Theater into
office space. We certainly don’t need more office space in Palo Alto, with our surplus office accommodations.

What we do need in town, especially now that our community is fully engaged in in-person activities, is a theater—
for films, stage productions and company events.

Bring back Palo Alto Square Theater!

Sincerely,

Susan Berman

*****************************
Susan Berman







From: Joanne Donsky
To: Architectural Review Board
Cc: Council, City
Subject: 1Please do not convert Palo Alto Square Theater to office space! Please bring back CineArts
Date: Saturday, August 31, 2024 10:53:44 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

We are long-time patrons of CineArts. It was our favorite movie theater in our area. We were so saddened when it
closed.

Please do not convert Palo Alto Square Theater to office space! Please bring back CineArts so that we will once
again have a great movie theater in our area!

Joanne Donsky and Stuart Oremland
Portola Valley





From: Karen Jacobson
To: Architectural Review Board
Cc: Council, City
Subject: Oppose: conversion of Palo Alto Square theater space to offices
Date: Sunday, September 1, 2024 7:13:36 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Dear Sir or Madam,

It’s my understanding that the Palo Alto architectural review board will meet next week to consider converting the
Palo Alto Square theater space to office space.  I’m writing to oppose strongly this conversion.  It’s my
understanding that the city granted a variance to the development of those buildings to be higher than zoned in
return for the developer/building owners allowing a theater space for the community at below-market-rent.  For
years, I enjoyed attending movies there.  It’s a great space for a movie theater with ample parking in the evenings
and on the weekends and a central access.  I used to ride my bike to matinees there.  Please retain this space for the
benefit of the community.  I hope another art movie theater company will lease the space again and run it as a movie
theater.  If there isn’t a vendor to run it as a movie theater, however, please use the space for other community
benefit:  as a community theater available for community groups to rent for performances.  Also, I recall that years
ago the Palo Alto YMCA leased the space as a gym and ran exercise classes there.  Perhaps it could be used for that
purpose again. 

The bottom line is that the deal the city made for the original development of those buildings should be honored and
enforced:  that space is for the community for below-market rent.  I would love to see the move theater re-open
there!

Best Regards,

Karen Jacobson

Palo Alto, CA 94305



From: Shirley A Finfrock
To: Architectural Review Board
Subject: Palo Alto Square - Theatre
Date: Sunday, September 1, 2024 10:41:40 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking
on links.

Now that the pandemic is in decline.  Please do not agree to convert the theatre space to office space.
Now that more people are working at home and excess office space for lease.  Retain the theatre
For Palo Alto and communities residents entertainment venue.

Shirley Finfrock
Long time resident of Palo Alto





Richard Stolee, President
College Terrace Residents Association

On Tue, Apr 9, 2024 at 10:33 AM Richard Stolee < > wrote:
Dear City Council,

It is a shame that Hudson Properties is not willing to bring back the film venue
to Palo Alto Square.  We do not need more office space to add to our already
high vacancy rate in Palo Alto.

We have lost so many of our film theaters while I have lived in our beloved
city.  They are important to our culture and now that people are returning to the
theaters again, they can be successful in enhancing our quality of life in the city.
We attended the Stanford theater over the weekend to see a Fred Astaire film,
and there were 135 people in the theater.  

What about a film venue like the one in New York City:  
https://www.filmlinc.org/about-us/

The city should take the lead in creating more venues in our city like the above
otherwise if we leave our city up to the developers, we will not be the city we
want to be.

Richard Stolee

-- 
-- 
To post to this group, send email to ctraboard@googlegroups.com

--- 
You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups
"CTRA Board to Board" group.
To unsubscribe from this group and stop receiving emails from it, send an email
to ctraboard+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com.
To view this discussion on the web visit
https://groups.google.com/d/msgid/ctraboard/CABq0965dqCHGim_dF__rPymyQ
krsoK2iBAYywvrHekcix01hYg%40mail.gmail.com.





Date: April 17, 2024 at 3:16:00 PM PDT
To: Palo Alto City Council <city.council@cityofpaloalto.org>

Mayor Stone, Vice Mayor Lauing and Council Members,

I am writing to impress upon you the important contribution the
CinéArts theater has made to our community which needs to continue
going forward.

Please retain this cultural asset where festivals, music, blockbusters,
independent film, documentaries as well as foreign movies will
contribute to our well being. You know well that we in Palo Alto do
not need more office space. Now with all of the housing in the
pipeline focussed on the El Camino Real the theater will thrive.
Neighbors in Barron Park, Evergreen Park, College Terrace and
Ventura can walk to the theater. It will attract movie goers from other
neighborhoods and towns as well.

The concept can be expanded to include music just like the Varsity
Theater offered residents. I saw Van Morrison perform there. My
dad’s era included the Count Basie Band at the Varsity. The CinéArts
can have TED talks and poetry readings as was included at the
Varsity Theater. There are existing venues in the bay area to emulate
on some level including the Guild. 

Cinema offers a bridge to culture where art enriches our lives. The
residents are now vaccinated and hungry to return to the comfortable
venue the CinéArts where they can enjoy the public experience.
Another important example of this is the Town & Country Village
Shopping Center where after vaccinations shoppers and restaurant
goers support this thriving destination. It was the council’s decision
to maintain the venue and not allow medical offices on the ground
floor. Would it be the successful and charming sought after center if
the ground floor was up zoned? I doubt it.

Please do not succumb to pressure from Hudson Properties to deprive
us of the valued amenity that the CinéArts Theater holds for the
community.  It is your duty to uphold this public benefit.

Respectfully,

Ann Lafargue Balin













office: (650) 736-2363
Academic: https://profiles.stanford.edu/jeffrey-koseff
Research: https://web.stanford.edu/~koseff
 
 

Stanford University
Ancestral lands of the Muwekma Ohlone Tribe

 
 



From: Winter Dellenbach
To: Architectural Review Board
Subject: Palo Alto Square Movie Theater
Date: Tuesday, September 3, 2024 3:47:11 PM
Attachments: PA Square Theater ariticle .zip

You don't often get email from wintergery@earthlink.net. Learn why this is important

To: ARB Board Members
From: Winter Dellenbach

RE: Palo Alto Square Theater

On September 5, you will review the Palo Alto Square Theater (2 theaters) attempt to convert to
redundant offices.  

We don’t need more empty office space (go to PA Square any weekday and see mostly empty
parking lots), but we do need film theaters. Palo Alto now has only one first-run film venue - the
Aquarius downtown. The Stanford Theater, as you likely know, only screens pre-1960’s classic
American movies. Menlo Park no longer has any film venue. Mountain View has the Century 16
Theater complex which is slated to be demolished at some point due to a corporate development
deal. 

A film theater provides a critical part of our cultural and entertainment life in Palo Alto. The 
theater at PA Square provided, until closed 2 or 3 years ago, access to valuable opportunities not 
otherwise possible in our community, including  several prestigious film festivals, such as the 
United Nations Affiliated Film Festival and San Francisco Jewish Film Festival, and the popular 
New York Metropolitan Opera (The MET) simulcasts.

A side benefit of film theaters is customers fuel local retail and restaurants in the area - Cal Ave.,
a couple blocks away. 

Years ago I ran into former Mayor, Gary Fazzino, who was excited to tell me of his epiphany in 
having just seen the 5-hr. film of Henry V with Ken Branagh. He said he “got it” about what film for
the first time - that a film could change a person’s consciousness. He then took on the owner of
PA Square in one of its attempts to get rid of the theatre for offices. Fazzino prevailed. 

For a tidy summary by PA Weekly reporter Gennady Shayner of pertinent City history and position
on the PA Square Theater, read article attached below. 

City officials have made the case that replacing the theater with offices would constitute a
zoning violation unless the City Council formally approves the change. Here follows is an email
from Planning Director Jonathan Lait RE: the City’s view in 2023: 

From: Lait, Jonathan <Jonathan.Lait@CityofPaloAlto.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 23, 2023 4:43 PM
To: Winter Dellenbach ; Stump, Molly <Molly.Stump@CityofPaloAlto.org>;
Sauls, Garrett <Garrett.Sauls@CityofPaloAlto.org>
Subject: RE: Palo Alto Square Film Theater - pertinent article



 
Thanks for the email, Winter. 

 
Our position based on the information we currently have is that an amendment to the PC ordinance is
required and the first step is a prescreening application before the Council. I don’t have a date set for that
study session discussion at this time. 

 
@Sauls, Garrett is the project planner; Garrett, please keep Winter advised as to status when more is
known. Thanks!

Are film theaters viable? Aug. 1, 2023 press release from Cinemark as one example of
how one operator is doing (former operator at PA Square): 

PLANO, Texas--(BUSINESS WIRE)-- Cinemark Holdings, Inc., one of the largest and
most influential theatrical exhibition companies in the world, today announced that the
July 2023 domestic box office performance was the company’s highest-grossing month
in company history. This accomplishment corroborates the company’s sentiment that
consumer demand for theatrical moviegoing is as strong as ever. Cinemark was able to
out-perform the industry with its record-setting July by capitalizing on the month’s
wide range of compelling film releases through its longstanding focus on providing an
extraordinary guest experience and the execution of its companywide strategic
initiatives.

“This month’s record-setting result validates consumer enthusiasm for experiencing
films in an immersive, larger-than-life, cinematic environment is as strong as ever,”
said Sean Gamble, Cinemark President and CEO. “As has clearly been demonstrated
time and again over the past two years, a theatrical release provides an elevated
viewing experience that delights audiences, increases promotional impact, builds
significant cultural moments, and generates enhanced value for all forms of content.
I’d like to commend our studio partners and the creative community for producing
such compelling content, as well as our remarkable Cinemark team for driving these
results.”

Delivered $3.1 billion of total revenue for FY 2023, an increase of 25% year-over-year and within
7% of FY 2019.  

This is just an example - I am not making a case for any particular theater operator, but rather that
the venue, the theater - remains. The last time I looked a few months ago, everything there
seemed intact as I looked through the big windows. The popcorn popper, concession counter,
even the historic movie posters on the walls. I trust the seats, etc. remain. 

Film theaters are financially viable.I surmise that the owner of PA Square has left the theater closed for
years in the hope no one any longer cares about it. Wrong - many do. Thousands signed a petition to retain
it (see attachment).  I hope the City, including the ARB, will support this valuable cultural venue remaining.
A City without a film theater is the poorer for it. We need it for the community to enjoy the entertainment
and art that film on the big screen provides. Certainly more than we need redundant office development. 





























Thank you for considering,
Star Teachout

Palo Alto, CA 

2. PUBLIC HEARING / QUASI‐JUDICIAL. [23PLN‐00110] 3000 El Camino Real (Palo Alto
Square): Recommendation on Applicant’s Request for Approval of a Major Architectural
Review for facade changes and site improvements associated with conversion of a
vacant theater use to an office use within Building 6. Exempt from the provisions of the
California Environmental Quality Act in accordance with CEQA Guidelines Section 15303
(new construction and conversion of small structures). Zoning: PC‐4648. For more
information contact the project planner Claire.Raybould@Cityofpaloalto.org. 

 





Ann Lafargue Balin
Palo Alto Resident

Begin forwarded message:

From: Ann Balin >
Subject: Fwd: CinéArts Theater
Date: April 17, 2024 at 3:16:40 PM PDT
To: CTRA >

Begin forwarded message:

From: Ann Balin < >
Subject: CinéArts Theater
Date: April 17, 2024 at 3:16:00 PM PDT
To: Palo Alto City Council
<city.council@cityofpaloalto.org>

Mayor Stone, Vice Mayor Lauing and Council Members,

I am writing to impress upon you the important
contribution the CinéArts theater has made to our
community which needs to continue going forward.

Please retain this cultural asset where festivals, music,
blockbusters, independent film, documentaries as well as
foreign movies will contribute to our well being. You
know well that we in Palo Alto do not need more office
space. Now with all of the housing in the pipeline
focussed on the El Camino Real the theater will thrive.
Neighbors in Barron Park, Evergreen Park, College
Terrace and Ventura can walk to the theater. It will
attract movie goers from other neighborhoods and towns
as well.

The concept can be expanded to include music just like
the Varsity Theater offered residents. I saw Van
Morrison perform there. My dad’s era included the
Count Basie Band at the Varsity. The CinéArts can have
TED talks and poetry readings as was included at the
Varsity Theater. There are existing venues in the bay



area to emulate on some level including the Guild. 

Cinema offers a bridge to culture where art enriches our
lives. The residents are now vaccinated and hungry to
return to the comfortable venue the CinéArts where they
can enjoy the public experience. Another important
example of this is the Town & Country Village Shopping
Center where after vaccinations shoppers and restaurant
goers support this thriving destination. It was the
council’s decision to maintain the venue and not allow
medical offices on the ground floor. Would it be the
successful and charming sought after center if the ground
floor was up zoned? I doubt it.

Please do not succumb to pressure from Hudson
Properties to deprive us of the valued amenity that the
CinéArts Theater holds for the community.  It is your
duty to uphold this public benefit.

Respectfully,

Ann Lafargue Balin






